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A T T E N T I O N ! 
Superior Court of California, County of Alameda 

Effective Friday, October 7, 2011: 
The Juvenile Clerk’s Office at the Hayward Hall of 

Justice will close permanently. 
All Juvenile Dependency petition filings will be centralized at the René C. 

Davidson Courthouse in Oakland.  Inquiries regarding detentions and petitions 
will be sent to the Juvenile Clerk’s Office at the Rene C. Davidson Courthouse. 

The René C. Davidson Courthouse is located at: 
1225 Fallon Street, Oakland 94612 

The Clerk’s Office will alternate the distribution of detention hearings among the three  
juvenile dependency departments, Dept. 1A, Dept. 1B in Oakland, and Dept. 403 in San Leandro. 

These changes are the result of unprecedented budget cuts to the statewide Judicial Branch and will continue indefinitely.  

Please visit the Superior Court website for additional information: www.alameda.courts.ca.gov 


